
 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 10th June 2022 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope you all enjoyed the lovely weather we had over half term.  It has been lovely to see the children 

back in school, they have come back ready to learn, as always. The learning overviews for this half 

term are now available on the website.  Please click the relevant link below to access these: 

Class 1 

Class 2 

The summer term is always very busy and there is lots going on.  Year 3 and 4 enjoyed their day bell-

boating at Haven Banks, the photos looked great and they all had a fantastic time.  The rain stayed 

away from Exeter!  There is lots to look forward to as the term progresses, especially for our Year 6s 

who have our residentials to London and Bude as well as their day at Splashdown.  Year 3 and 4 are 

off camping, Preschool have their family trip to the Big Sheep and Class 1 have their trip to Bude beach 

(more details coming soon).  All groups will be meeting up with their friends from Winkleigh. 

We have had a number of enquiries this week from families with Preschool- and school-aged children 

looking to come to Kings Nympton which is great news.  As always I am sure our children will make 

them feel very welcome.  We were delighted to have Roman join Preschool this week and we are look-

ing forward to Tristan joining Class 2 on Monday.  

As our Preschool grows, we are looking for input from the community regarding session timings.  If you 

know of anyone who may be considering joining us in the future, perhaps you would be kind enough to 

share the link to a brief survey for us? The deadline for completion is next Thursday at 9am. Thank you.  

Preschool Survey.  

We would like to send our huge congratulations to Mrs Roadnight who has successfully secured a post 

at Shebbear College as the Reception teacher and Early Years Lead.  Mrs Roadnight has been part of 

the team at the Woodland Federation for over 10 years and will be sorely missed by all, but we are very 

excited for her and wish her the best of luck in her new role.  She will be leaving us at the end of this 

term. We are currently in the process of recruiting for her role.  

Our catering supplier, Norse, is also busy recruiting for the role of Catering Assistant here at Kings 

Nympton.  It’s a lovely job that works well around school hours and holiday.  Please see page 9 for  

details.  It comes with a parking space outside school at drop-off time! 

A couple of housekeeping points regarding the end of day.  I’m afraid that dogs are not allowed on the 

school premises, including the playground, for health and safety reasons. Similarly, children should not 

play on the equipment after school. Thank you for your understanding.  

Finally, don’t forget to order your school photo from Tempest, the deadline is Monday 20th June.  What 

a lovely momento of the whole school and Preschool together.  On the subject of photos, we have  

compiled a gallery of some really lovely shots from the Jubilee Tea last month: click here.  

As always, have a lovely weekend, let’s hope the sun shines! 

Best wishes 

 

 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/page/?title=Class+1&pid=132
https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/school-life/our-classes/class-2
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Tx4f-qC8x0KAhAHOfeJ_g5WYLlwdYPlGlr0v9DZhOh9UMFUyU0lOWU5MOThVS1g4Q0ZQOERRV09DNi4u
https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton/about-us/photo-gallery


 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 13TH JUNE  

 

Daily 

 

8.00am deadline for booking school meals on the Gateway 

 

 

Monday 13th June  

 

Deadline for booking Before School Club for next week 

Lego Sense Club, 3.30pm-4.30pm 

 

Tuesday 14th June 

 

Cookery Club, 3.30pm-4.30pm (spaces available) 

 

Wednesday 15th June  

 

Class 2, PE lessons today (wear PE kit) 

Class 1, Lunchtime Sports Club (wear trainers) 

SSW Sports Club, 3.30pm-4.30pm (spaces still available) 

 

Thursday 16th June  

 

Year 3 and 4, Forest School (last session) 

Stay & Play, 10am-11.30am 

Lunchtime Basketball Club, open to all children 

Art Club, 3.30pm-4.30pm (spaces available) 

 
 

Friday 17th June  

 

Forest School, Class 1 
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Emails sent this week: Whole School Photo, Art Club, Cookery Club, Lego Sense Club, Change to 

Year 3 and 4 Forest School Date, Towels for London Trip, Forest School Class 1, London Trip  

Contingency Planning, Preschool Session Planning, Year 3 and 4 Camping Final Details, Preschool 

Big Sheep Trip  



 

 

WHAT’S ON? 
SUMMER HALF TERM 2 

Don’t forget to like our Facebook page for news and updates 

 

 

Every Thursday, 1000-1130 

A free and friendly session for 

babies, toddlers and their       

parents/carers. 

Forest School   

Yrs 3 & 4:  

Thurs 16th 

June 

Class 1:  

Fri 17th, Fri 

25th  & Tues 

28th June, Fri 

9th July   

 

Year 3 & 4 

Camping  

Residential 

Thursday 30th 

June-Friday 1st 

July  

Year 6 Surfing 

Residential 

Thursday 7th-

Friday 8th July 

2 nights at 

Budehaven with 

our peers from 

Winkleigh 

  

.  

 

 

Tuesday 

12th & 

Wednesday 

13th July 

 

Move-Up Days 

 

Tuesday 

12th & 

Wednesday 

13th July  

 

Preschool Trip to The Big Sheep  

Wednesday 6th July   

 

 

 

 

 Year 6  

Splashdown Trip  

Tuesday 19th July  

Sports Day  

Monday 4th July  

Parents’ Forum 

Tuesday 28th June, 9am  

 

     

 

Leavers’ Assembly 

Friday 22nd July 

9am-10am 

 

London 

Residential 

Years 5 & 6 

20th-22nd 

June 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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We have started this half term with enthusiasm and great efforts in all activities! 

Reception have been concluding their topic on Healthy Living by learning about other ways we can be healthy and 

have made a healthy lifestyle wheel to record all the ways they know. They have also been finding out about the 

Hindu Raksha Bandhan ceremony, which celebrates the special bond between brothers and sisters. They enjoyed 

making their own friendship bracelets for each other to show they all have a special bond too. They have also 

been finding out about and investigating doubling in Maths and enjoyed using paint and small world characters to 

practise this.  

In English, Years 1 and 2 have started a unit of work on a non-fiction book called Hidden World: Ocean by Libby 

Walden. They have enjoyed learning new facts about different sea creatures and discussing new vocabulary in 

the text. In Maths, Year 1 have completed their work on multiplication and division. They have been learning how 

to make equal groups by grouping and sharing. Year 2 have started a unit of work on length and height. They 

have been drawing and measuring lengths in centimetres, measuring using metre sticks and comparing lengths 

using equal to, greater and less than symbols.  

In other lessons, the children have been finding out about Mother Teresa, planning a route from Kings Nympton to 

Bude and answering the question: What makes a good pet and how do we look after it?    

Well done, Class 1! 

Mrs Godly    

 

 

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

  

It has been great to welcome the children back for our last half term of the year. It has been fantastic to see 
their excitement and enthusiasm for the new half term.  If you haven’t done so already, please head to our 
class page on the website for an overview of our learning this half term.  Please note that our PSHE topic this 
half term is Growing and Changing and all year groups will be learning about puberty, so the children may ask 
questions on this subject at home.  
  
It has been a busy week in Class 2.  On Monday, we walked to the village hall in preparation to write our re-
counts on Thursday. The children worked in small groups to think about what they heard, saw, and smelt on 
their journey and to verbally recount their journey to the class. As a class, the children offered feedback to the 
different groups to improve their recounts.  
 
In Maths this week, Years 5 and 6 have continued with their sequence and have been learning about angles 
on a straight line, around a point and vertically opposite angles. The children have been using their 
knowledge of these to calculate missing angles. In Year 3 and 4, the children have completed their sequence 
on statistics and have started their new sequence on properties of shapes.  
 
Before half term we introduced Times Tables Rockstar to the children and it has been great to hear the chil-
dren get excited about practising their times tables and challenging each other to improve. This has had a 
positive  
impact on their times tables and Around the World challenge that the children complete each week. Keep up 
the hard work and maybe challenge parents to a game! 
 
This week, Year 3 and 4 travelled to Exeter on the train to Haven Banks to try bell-boating.  The children had 
a fantastic day and really enjoyed the experience, some getting wetter than others!  Thanks to our parents 
and  
carers for dropping and collecting the children to and from the train station. 
 
Have a great weekend, Class 2. 

Mr Saltearn 
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Class 2 

https://www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/page/?title=Class+2&pid=133


 

 

 
SUMMER HALF TERM 2 LEARNING 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

 

 

 

Welcome back! We hope you had a fantastic half-term holiday. The children have been telling us how they cele-
brated the Platinum Jubilee with family and friends.  Lots of fun was had by all and lots of cake eaten it seems! 

This half-term we welcome Roman to Preschool.  We are sure he will settle in quickly and soon become a huge 
part of our setting.   

As ever, the first newsletter of the half-term is a little different to the weekly edition as we share our learning over-
view with you all. Our topic for this final half term of the academic year is Marvellous Machines.  We will be focus-
ing on the concept of ‘Innovation’ and we will look at how machines have been developed to allow us to conquer 
all aspects of life, from farming and construction to exploration under the sea and venturing off to far off lands, 
even outer space! 

We have our family trip booked for the 6th July.  We are very much looking forward to you joining us for a fun 
filled day at The Big Sheep in Bideford.   

Under the Early Years Foundation Stage, the seven areas of learning and development will be covered as 
follows: 

Personal Social and Emotional Development  

Talk about what we want in the future, our dreams. What do we look forward to, what are we proud of? Have con-
fidence in own abilities and learn to manage setbacks and disappointments.  Learn to take responsibility to look 
after ourselves, including managing personal needs independently and managing our own risks. 

Communication and Language   

Enjoy listening to longer stories and can remember much of what happens. Sequence stories and lists in the 

correct order (Whatever Next by Jill Murphy, Aliens Love Underpants, Marvelous Machines) 

Listen with increased attention to sounds, using Little Wandle phonics programme. 

Show interest in recognising familiar words including writing our own name. 

Begin to formulate graphemes in a related context 

Introduce a range of vocabulary and begin to use vocabulary in everyday conversation.   

Can start a conversation with an adult or a friend and continue it for many turns. 
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SUMMER HALF-TERM 2 LEARNING 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

Literacy  

Listen and respond to a range of books and stories-fiction and non-fiction 

Begin to recognise initial letter sounds, blend and segment words and recognise familiar words, using some of 
our print knowledge in writing. 

Talk about a variety of subjects using new vocabulary 

Physical Development 

Start taking part in some group activities which they make up for themselves, or in teams, collaborating with others. 

Play on different types of play equipment - having a go and taking a risk. 

Be increasingly independent as they get dressed/undressed 

Show preference for a dominant hand and continue to develop fine motor control. 

Expressive Art and Design  

Choose the right resources to carry out their own plan. 

Use your imagination to engage in role play activities. 

Use one-handed tools and equipment, for example, making snips in paper with 

scissors 

Use a comfortable grip with good control when holding pens and pencils 

Explore colour and colour mixing 

Create closed shapes with continuous lines and begin to use these shapes to 
represent objects 

Draw with increasing complexity and detail 

Remember and sing entire songs 

Respond to what they have heard, expressing their thoughts and feelings 

Experiment with sounds 

Understanding the world  

DT – Explore how things work. 

Make imaginative and complex small worlds with blocks and construction 
kits. 

Explore different materials freely, in order to develop their ideas about how to 

use them and what to make. 

Science – Talk about and recognise the planet in the solar system.  Talk 
about the phase of the moon.  How do we travel to Space? 

How do machines make our lives easier?  Explore machines used in farming, 
construction, under the sea, emergency vehicles 

Maths - Number  

Recite numbers past 5, sequence numbers in order to 10.  Count backwards 
from 5 to 0. 

Fast recognition of up to 3 objects (subertising) 

Show ‘finger numbers’ up to 5. 

Solve real world mathematical problems. 

Sequence and recognise patterns. 
 
Shape & Space 

Make comparisons between objects relating to size, length, weight and capacity. 

Begin to describe a sequence of events, real or fictional, using words, such as ‘first’, ‘then…’ 
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HELPFUL REMINDERS 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

 

Development scrap books and assessments 

Your child’s key person (Tammie takes on this role in our setting) will gather observational evidence to assess 
your child’s development under the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum.  You will receive two reports with 
regard to your child’s progress and we will update you on their next steps during termly parent’s evenings via 
Zoom.  At the end of their time with us you will be given a scrap book containing photographs, art work etc. as a 
memento of their nursery journey. 

Reports will be issued towards the end of term. 

 

Sun-cream/Sun hats/Summer clothing 

Fingers crossed as the term progresses the weather will become warmer.  We will shortly 
be sending out permission slips for you to authorise re-application of sun cream.  Could 
we ask you to put sun cream on your child in the morning and we will re-apply at lunch 
time?  Please ensure their bottle of sun cream is left in their bags and named.  Could they 
also bring in a sun hat and, if it is a particularly sunny day, avoid strappy tops that do not 
cover shoulders.  Many thanks. 

 

We are really looking forward to an exciting final half-term ahead and feel privileged to be 
able to share your child’s learning and development with you. 

Cherry and Tammie 
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JOB VACANCY 
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FUNDRAISING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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WHAT’S ON LOCALLY? 



 

 

 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

KIDS’ SUMMER SCHOOL  
 
 

PERFORMING ARTS Summer School 
Monday 1st August - Friday 5th August  

Ages: 5-13 years.  

Hours: 10am - 3pm.  

Cost: £140 per child (£100 for siblings).  

Children will work on singing, dancing and acting and put on  
a short performance to parents at the end of the week!  
 

 

MULTI ACTIVITY Summer School 
Monday 8th August - Friday 12th August  

Ages: 5-13 years. 

Hours: 10am - 3pm. 

Cost: £140 per child (£100 for siblings).  

A whole range of activities all week to include cooking, arts and 
crafts, football, basketball, games and much more!  

 

Both clubs will be held at Chulmleigh Pavilion and will be run by 
Matt and Andrews-Straw. We have several years of  
experience working with children and are fully insured and hold 
current DBS checks.  

There are a limited amount of spaces available, if you are inter-
ested, please email amyvictoriaandrews@gmail.com  
or message: 07816 509583.  

Please let me know the names and ages of your child/ren and 
which weeks you are interested in. 
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WHAT’S ON LOCALLY? 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
WHAT’S ON LOCALLY? 



 

 

 
 

 

FAMILY SUPPORT  



 

 

SUMMER MENU 
  

Side salad is offered with the main course and fresh fruit or yoghurt            

as an alternative to the daily pudding is also available. 

Daily deadline for orders: 8am Page 15 

 



 

 

 
 

 

TERM DATES 
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ALSO AVAILABLE ON OUR WEBSITE: SEE PARENT INFO SECTION 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 
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